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THE LORD’S DAY . HOURS DEVOTIONS
7:00 am (Mon-Fri) . 7:30-8:00 am Following 8:00 am &
5:00 pm Sat (vigil) 8:00 am (Mon-Sat) Evening Prayer (Monday through Friday) 12:05 pm Méss (Tues)
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:05 pm (Mon-Fri) 4:30 pm (Sat) '
. . 3:30-4:50 pm (Sat) EUCHARISTIC
L, DT OPEN WEEKDAYS OPEN SATURDAY/ 9:00-9:50 am (Sun) AADIELAIUIER
LiveStreaming of. SUNDAY 11:00-11:50 am (Sun) 3:30 pm—4:30 pm (Sat)
Sunday Mass and daily 6:30 am — 5:00 pm 8:30 am—11:45 am
7:00 am — 6:30 pm (Every First Friday)

Mass offered at 8:00 am
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WELCOME TO OUR VISITORS

Archbishop Mitchell T. Rozanski and the people of
the Archdiocese of St. Louis welcome you and hope
that your time in our Mother Church may be an
opportunity to share our faith and joy in Jesus Christ.

Please enjoy the beauty of this building dedicated to
the glory of God and built for the inspiration of all
who enter. Public tours of the Cathedral led by
volunteer guides are available by appointment, as is
access to the Cathedral Gift Shop.

All visitors who are not of the Catholic faith are
welcome to join us in prayer, but not to receive Holy
Communion. Reception of Holy Communion is a sign
of unity of faith and full membership in the Catholic
community. Together let us pray for the eventual
unity of all believers.

If you desire to become a member of the Catholic
Church or to become a member of the Cathedral
Basilica Parish, please complete a registration card,
available at the entrances the church.

All contributions to the Cathedral Basilica parish,
ministries, and maintenance are sincerely appreciated.

CATHEDRAL CONCERTS
314.533.7662

GIFT SHOP & TOURS
314.373.8205

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass
listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual
request. Requests for Mass intentions may be directed
to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Cathedral Tours

Small tours of our beautiful church are once again
being offered at various times by appointment during
the week (pending other events). To book a tour,
please visit our website to submit a “tour inquiry”
form (https://cathedralstl.org/tour-info) or contact
Susie Irons at 314-373-8205.
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Dear Parishioners

Last Sunday, we celebrated the conclusion §
of three years of service for one of our \
sacristans, Nicholas Kennebeck. He
graduated from DuBourg High School this
year and will be attending Washington
University in the fall. I want to take this
opportunity to express my deep gratitude
to him for his dedicated service. There are
so many small things that have to be in
order for even the simplest of Masses at
the Cathedral, and Nicholas assured us
that there was nothing that we needed to
worry about when he was present. Please join me in WlShlng him the best
as he continues his education.

On Saturday, the Cathedral Basilica was at almost full capacity as we
welcomed faithful for the celebration of the Ordination to the Priesthood
of six men from the Archdiocese of St. Louis. It was beautiful to see the
Cathedral with so many gathered and to hear their strong voices singing
the processional hymn “To Jesus Christ, Our Sovereign King”. It truly
was a joy-filled day, capped off with the newly ordained receiving their
first priestly assignments. Please join me in wishing them all the best as
they begin their life as a Priest. Please do remember them and all priests
in your daily prayers.

This Sunday, June 6, we celebrate the Solemnity of Corpus Christi.
Following the conclusion of the 12 noon Mass, we will have our
traditional Corpus Christi Procession through the parish grounds to
Catholic Charities. This will be a wonderful display of our faith in the
Real Presence and a great way to demonstrate our faith in the wider
Central West End Community and St. Louis. The Feast of the Body and
Blood of the Lord and the procession with the Blessed Sacrament will
remind us of our pilgrimage to Heaven, and is a prayerful edifying act of
the entire church.

Mark your calendar for the Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus that will be
celebrated on Friday, June 11. The beginnings can be traced to the Fathers
of the Church, including Origen, St. Ambrose, St. Jerome, St. Augustine
of Hippo, St. Hippolytus of Rome, and several more. St. Bernard of
Clarivax gave the expression of this devotion to the Sacred Heart “form”
in the 12th century with his famous prayer “O Sacred Head Surrounded.”
The feast reminds of the burning love of God for each one of us
symbolized in the heart of Jesus.

Monsignor Henry Breier

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. Louis
The Most Reverend
Mitchell T. Rozanski

REcTOR
Monsignor Henry Breier
314.373.8206
breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE
Monsignor Gregory Mikesch
314.373.8207
mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR
Reverend Zachary Povis
314.373.8204
zacharypovis@archstl.org

DEACONS
Deacon John Curtin
Deacon John Stoverink

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC
Dr. Horst Buchholz
314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER
Mr. Tom Fasl
314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER
Ms. Laura Voegelie
314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER
Ms. Mary Ann Fox
314.373.8208

TouRr-GIFT SHOP
Ms. Susie Irons
314.373.8205

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Ms. Chrissy Chapo
314.373.8220
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ARCHBISHOP’S COLUMN

. .. . ARCHBISHOP
The action of the Holy Spirit helps us satisfy MITCHELL

the hunger of the soul ROZANSKI

OF SAINT Louis

We’re challenged to receive the love of Jesus as deeply SRR RIE U BRI Do
as we can so that we can share it with the world WITH GLADNESS

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
How does the soul “taste” things?
We know what physical hunger is, and the taste of food that satisfies our body.

We know intellectual hunger, as well, when we have an unanswered question. We know the “taste” of a
good answer that satisfies the mind.

We know emotional hunger, too, when we long for love. And we know the “taste” of genuine affection that
satisfies the heart.

Each of those kinds of hunger — physical, intellectual and emotional — has its corresponding kind of
taste: a taste of the body, of the mind and of the heart.

But what does it mean for the soul to hunger? And what would it mean for the soul to “taste” something
that satisfies its hunger? The tasting of the soul is harder to name. But for that very reason, it’s all the more
important for us to consider.

St. Paul points us in a helpful direction at the beginning of the Second Letter to the Corinthians when he
says, “Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of compassion and God of all
encouragement, who encourages us in our every affliction ...” Ten times, in the span of five verses, he
speaks of the “encouragement” of God (sometimes also translated as the “consolation” of God). The Greek
word he uses is “paraklesis.” It indicates the action of the Paraclete, the Holy Spirit! That “encouragement”
or “consolation” that we can taste even in the midst of affliction — that’s a “tasting” of the soul.

Think of the joy and even awe that strikes us when we behold something beautiful. Think of the admiration
that strikes us when we see a noble or merciful action. Think of the healthy shame that strikes our
conscience when we’ve done something deeply wrong, or the sorrow that strikes us when we see profound
injustice. These are just a few examples of a deeper kind of tasting that we experience — a tasting at the
level of the soul.

Why does any of that matter? Because the celebrations of the Sacred Heart of Jesus (June 11) and the
Immaculate Heart of Mary (June 12) this week invite and challenge us to dwell more often and more
readily at the level of the soul’s tasting. We’re invited to dwell there more often and more readily so that
we can receive the love of Jesus in the deepest possible way. And we’re challenged to dwell there more
often and more readily because the world needs us to share the love of Jesus from the deepest possible
place.

We are, so often, distracted. Our attention is captivated by things at the surface, even if they’re good things.
That’s not really new. It’s a perennial spiritual tendency of fallen humanity. It’s also a skillful strategy of
temptation that keeps us from going deeper.

Note: this column appeared in the St. Louis Review for June 7-June 13 and may be read in the print edition or at https:/bit.ly/35e¢jOXr.
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PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the
sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in
their suffering.

Joe Dubuque Mary Riley
Wayne Eultgen Resy Sanchez

Joel Evans Mickey Shears
Lenore Molloy Richelle Weisbrod
Janice Noack Mary Anne Work
Dorothy Quinn Betty Ytzaina

Pro-Life Mass

Remember to join us at the Cathedral Basilica on
the third Saturday of each month for a pro-life Mass
at 8:00 a.m., followed with a rosary procession to
Planned Parenthood at Boyle and Forest Park. The
next Mass is scheduled for Saturday, June 19.

A Thought on The Sanctity Of Life

“Our relationship with Christ—strengthened by re-
ceiving him worthily in Holy Communion—helps us

understand our relationships with one another and
with creation.”
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activites
“Serene Attentiveness to God’s Creation”

Glennon Sunday

SSM Health Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital
is the only free-standing Catholic pediatric hospital in
the country. When SSM Health Cardinal Glennon
opened its doors in 1956, a promise was made to the
community that any child in need of care would be
welcomed, whether their parents could afford to pay
for care or not. That promise still holds true today.
Many of you will remember the story of John Smith,
a young man who fell through the ice of a frozen lake
and was without a pulse for nearly an hour. His odds-
defying recovery is the subject of the new movie,
Breakthrough. Please help make miracles like John's
possible by making a donation at Mass this weekend,
June 5-6, for Glennon Sunday, or online at glen-
non.org. May God bless you for providing hope &
healing to every child who walks through the doors at
SSM Health Cardinal Glennon.

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are
obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first
weeks after birth. As soon as possible after the birth,
or even before it, parents should request the sacra-
ment for their child and are to be properly instructed
in preparation for it. Godparents are also encouraged
to attend baptismal preparation before the child is
born. If you are a registered parishioner who is or is
about to become a parent or godparent, contact Laura
Voegelie at 314-373-8202 to schedule a baptism or to
register for baptismal preparation class.

A Lasting Gift

Looking for a special gift to memorialize a loved
one, or celebrate a birth or wedding? Consider a com-
memorative brick in the Cathedral Basilica Jubilee
Prayer Garden! Contact the parish office at 314-373-
8202 for more information.




CATHEDRAL BASILICA

OF SAINT Louis

Midweek
Music Series

& On the first Wednesday of
£ cach month, the Cathedral pre-
| sents a "Midweek Music" or-

gan recital. These recitals fea-
ture 20-30 minutes of music on
our magnificent Cathedral or-
gan.

We invite you to join us
online or in-person.

NOTE: Due to the Memorial
Day holiday, our June organ
recital has been re-scheduled
for Wednesday, June 9, at 4:00
pm.
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STEWARDSHIP ALIVE!

For the Poor

Today, and on the first Sunday of every month,
the Cathedral Parish collects foodstuffs and canned
goods for delivery to local food pantries. Please place
donations in the baskets near the sanctuary at the side
aisles. Thank you for your generosity!

Eyeglass Drive

Today, and on the first Sunday of every month,
"The Respectacle Project”, an eyeglass recycling pro-
gram, is accepting donations of quality used eyeglass-
es. Please place donations in the baskets near the
sanctuary at the side aisles. Thank you!

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR

THE WEEKEND OF 05/30/2021

Offertory $6,832.00
Loose 3,972.00
Landscaping & Maintenance 110.00
Catholic Education 25.00
Misc. Parish Collections & Mission Appeals 146.00
SVDP 120.00
OnLine Giving 4,840.00
Memorial Day Collection, 5/31/2021 278.00

Weekly Thoughts on Giving
“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to
them and they all drank from it.” - Mk 14:23

Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before
He gave Himself up for us, completely for our salva-

tion. He offers us the same chance to drink from His
cup. In the bread and wine, we meet Christ personal-
ly. If we follow Him, drinking from His cup means
our own self-sacrifice, using all of our gifts for the
benefit of others and to do His work on earth.

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellow-
ship of our young adult community are invited to the
next young adult gathering scheduled for Thursday,
June 10. We begin with Adoration and confessions
in the church at 6:30 pm (enter through the west door
by the playground), followed by dinner in Boland
Hall at 7:30 p.m. Please join us, in full or in part, to
deepen your relationship with Christ and with one
another. For additional information, please e-mail the
group at AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com.

St. Patrick Casserole Program

Casseroles and other offerings collected by volun-
teers of the St. Patrick Casserole Program provides
one week of dinners for the Women’s Shelter, and
one night of dinners for the Men’s Alumni Club.

Cathedral casserole organizers will host our next
"touchless" drop-off in the parish parking lot on
Thursday, June 10, from 1:00 —-2:00 p.m. Please
contact Skip or Nicki Batchelor at 916-834-4843 for
additional information.

St. Vincent de Paul Membership

Members of the Cathedral St. Vincent de Paul Soci-
ety meet weekly. Members are committed to aiding
fellow parishioners and neighbors with necessities
such as food, clothing, utilities, and rent—all in the
context of the Christian imperative. If interested in
becoming a member or in learning more about the

Society and our Conference, please leave a message
on the SVDP HotLine at 314-373-8288.

You Can Help Carry the Burden

Our Parish is blessed with significant demographic
diversity. While many of us live comfortably, a sig-
nificant number within our Parish boundaries are not
nearly so fortunate. The Poor Box, located near the
main aisle in the rear of the church, is the primary
source of funding for the assistance provided by the
Cathedral Chapter of the Society of St. Vincent de
Paul. Any help you can give is greatly appreciated.
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The Blessed Sacrament

The Solemnity of Corpus Christi is celebrated on
the first Sunday after the Solemnity of the Most Holy
Trinity. This feast began with St. Juliana, a young
Belgian nun in the thirteenth century, who received in
prayer an inspiration for a feast that would celebrate
and promote the gift of the Real Presence of Christ in
the Holy Eucharist. This feast would eventually
spread throughout the province, continent, and world.
Corpus Christi and its accompanying procession with
the Blessed Sacrament, celebrating the sacrament and
signifying God’s presence in our world and in our
lives and reminding us of our common pilgrimage to
Heaven, is a prayerful and edifying act of the entire
Church. As a general rule, devotions are not men-
tioned in the Code of Canon Law. However, because
of the importance of this devotion in the life of the
Church, canon 944 mentions it: “When it can be done
in the judgment of the diocesan bishop, as a public
witness of the veneration toward the Most Holy Eu-
charist, a procession is to be conducted through the
public streets, especially on the solemnity of the
Body and Blood of Christ.” On this feast we can ex-
press our gratitude for the opportunity to receive our
Lord every Sunday in the Eucharist, to adore Him in
prayer, and to show Him to the rest of the world in
the streets of our archdiocese.

Visit archstl.org/dynamic for more info.

Why A Registered Parishioner

Due to the number of requests for baptisms and
weddings, the Cathedral Parish adopted a policy years
ago that generally requires parents to be registered
parishioners of the parish before their infant may be
baptized here, or for an engaged person to be a regis-
tered parishioner and practicing Catholic for a mini-
mum of one year for preferred dates and for a more
modest stipend. Non-parishioners must be registered
in a Catholic parish somewhere and will need to se-
cure their pastor's permission to be baptized or mar-
ried outside of their proper parish before we can
schedule any ceremony. If you attend Mass at the
Cathedral regularly but have not yet registered, call
the parish office for more information on how to get
registered today!
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Sacred Heart Month

June has traditionally been the month devoted to a
special attention to the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Every
Cathedral household is encouraged to develop a fa-
milial devotion to the Sacred Heart. This is a signifi-
cant effort to instill in each member of the parish a
new or deeper devotion to the "love of the Son of
God" who has embraced His cross for our salvation.

Thy Will Be Done

Our thanks to all parishioners and guests who have
made a pledge or a contribution to the 2021 Annual
Catholic Appeal. Every gift, no matter how insignifi-
cant it might seem, is a testament of our faith - an out-
ward sign of how we love and how convincingly we
care. And this year, so many people gave generously
and sacrificed greatly to share God’s love with our
neighbors. And it’s not to late to give! Large white
pledge envelopes are available on the tables at the
entrances of the Cathedral if you wish to make a
pledge or contribution. Please remember that no
gift is too small!

Have You Considered Online Giving

On Line Giving is a secure and convenient web-
based service to make your weekly or monthly contri-
butions to Cathedral Parish from your computer, or
lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web
site (www.cathedralstl.org) and click on the bright red
DONATE button on the home page. Watch the 5 mi-
nute “Watch Help Video” and follow the easy instruc-
tions to set up your secure account and authorize your
contributions to be automatically withdrawn from
your bank account on the date you specify. All of in-
formation is encrypted and stored securely.

Your Caution is Requested

A necessary caution is directed to all who visit the
Cathedral Basilica: carefully avoid leaving purses,
packages, computers, and other valuables on the
car seats or otherwise in plain view when parked
on the lot or surrounding streets, even for short
periods. Lock belongings in the trunk out of sight.
Everyone should exercise prudent responsibility.
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Text-To-Give is a platform offered
by Our Sunday Visitor,
the same good people who
manage the Cathedral's
parishioner envelopes and our
OnLine Giving portal.

Text-To-Give works this way:
text the amount of your
donation and the word "give"
(example: 10 give)

ELECTRON[C to 314-501-6586
GIVING Confirmation of your donation will
be sent right to your phone!
Option 2
Forgot gOu Make a donation via Bloomerang,
envelOPE? the Cathedral's Donor
Management Software. Simply
No cash for the scan the QR code below with your
basket? SmartPhone; you'll be taken to the

Bloomerang website to make a

We have a solution! | donation via a secure connection

Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis
4431 Lindell Blvd
St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200
www.cathedralstl.org

SCAN ME

O

FORMED E

June 6, 2027

- THE SEARCH: EPISODE 5 - WHO IS JESUS?

A beautiful part of our faith is that we
can know God's love personally through
Jesus. But how did this seemingly
insignificant carpenter become the
most pivotal figure in all of history? As
we celebrate the Solemnity of the
Sacred Heart, we invite you to become

more familiar with Christ in this epsiode
of The Search.

SEARCH

WHO 15 JESUS?

Along with the Solemnity of the
Sacred Heart, we also celebrate
Corpus Christi this week.

Join Dr. Tim Gray and Dr. Ben Akers
for a conversation on the great Feast
of Corpus Christi and the centrality of
the Most Holy Eucharist in our lives.

The Feast of

Corpus Christi
with Dr. Tim Gray &
Dr. Ben Akers

June 11,2020

LIV

“THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST BY DR. SCOTT HAHN

L |

x

In this presentation, Dr. Scott Hahn, a
former Presbyterian minister, provides the
Biblical basis for the Real Presence of
Christ in the Eucharist and the significance
of the Feast of Corpus Christi. This talk also
gives us a greater understanding of our
vocation to be the living presence of Christ
in the world. *

The Body
and Blood
of Christ

DR. SCOTT HAHN

=

-V
o

Our parish has a FORMED subscription.

To set up your free account visit formed.org/signup and select our parish.
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LiTurGicAL MINISTERS JUNE 12-13, 2021

Extraordinary Ministers Lectors Ministers of Care Servers Ushers

Sandy Doyle Al Rheinnecker Doug Weber Dave Meyer
Pat Harper Latonja Taylor Kevin Mattingly Tom Doyle
Brian Ragen Frank Snyder

Sal Alatorre Matthew Brewer Willie Stevens
Jonathan Klimpel Joseph Brewer Vito Alu
Michael Brewer Lawanda Reason
Barb Murray

Parish Information

Registration in Parish
To join our parish, please register online at https://cathedralstl.org/about-basilica/parish-life or contact the office at 314-373-8202.

ON LINE GIVING is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish
from your computer, or lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web site (www.cathedralstl.org) and go to Parish Online
Giving under the “GIVE” tab. Then follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to
be automatically withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants
Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation
classes for parents or godparents, contact Laura Voegelie at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick

Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated Life
Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations
at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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